VPC Executive Board (DRAFT) Meeting Minutes – 6/17/2010
Present: Paul Carlile, Brock Richardson, John Atherton, Chris Weed and Ryan McCall (guest - Stephan Syz from VRC)
· May 2010 board minutes accepted and approved for posting to VPC website with suggested changes to VPC website
· Board Duty Calendar for June - August (stuff for the board to accomplish)
	June
	Novice clinic
	SD
	

	
	Level II clinic prep and discussions
	SD
	

	
	Assist with Winooski Sojourn Event
	Pres
	

	
	Present summer Bow and Stern
	CD
	

	
	Work up summer release trip schedule
	AD
	

	
	Talk about Level III clinic/trips
	Board
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	July
	Level II clinic
	SD
	

	
	Start discussions for fall trip schedule (September, October & November)
	AD
	

	
	Compile fall lake draw-down schedules for North East
	AD/Sec/Wm
	

	
	Initiate Fall meeting Discussions (every other year)
	Pres
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	August
	Finalize fall trip schedule
	VP
	

	
	Finalize plans for fall meeting and board elections…2009
	Pres
	

	
	Summer pot luck (send postcard 10 days in advance)
	Pres/Sec
	

	
	
	
	


· VRC Land acquisition 
· Stephan Sys from the VRC provided the board with a synopsis of land along the Winooski they have been working on procuring.  The land was donated by J. Larsen and the VRC has done an environmental assessment on it as well as incurred legal fees to make the acquisition as well as secure an easement on the land.
· The parcel, located on the Winooski below the mouth of the Mad River adjacent to the new bridge being constructed on Route 2 in Moretown, is being donated to the VRC for conservation use.  This will serve as a prime access location for folks paddling the Winooski as a takeout or put in…it also will serve as primary take out for those that paddle the lower Mad River.  The idea is it will be a multi use recreational location used by boaters, swimmers, fishermen, and those looking to enjoy the river.
· The VRC needed to raise $20k to bring the project to fruition with legal fees, environmental assessments and site specific work.  They have to date raised $15k and need the last $5K to make this a reality.  This they are hoping to do through efforts from the VPC, Friends of the Mad River, Friends of the Winooski River, the Vermont Land Trust and possibly the Mad Dog chapter of Trout Unlimited.

· What can the VPC do to help out with this effort…The board members present at the meeting took a straw vote (after the VRC representative had left) on donating $1k of club money to assist in making this happen.  The board also agreed that the President would craft a letter soliciting donations from the club membership.  The  vote was unanimous but all agreed that Paul would chat with Rich Larsen (Club treasure) to determine the best course of action for both the donation of club funds and soliciting & receiving donations from the membership.  

· Paul  will craft up a draft letter to the membership regarding the club’s involvement, donation and solicitation.
· Novice Clinic
· Review your emails carefully and then “forget about it”.  The clinic was a success.  20 attendees and the vast majority (over 50%) are already looking to further their boating skills and signed up for Level II in July.
· We need to work on being better organized…period!  A SOP should be written down somewhere so if the organizer is unable to make it happen someone can jump in and run it.  That being said preparations need to be happening all along the month leading up to the clinic.  
· Mark needs to work with the Board to develop a to-do list to set up the Novice Clinic for better organization and for future safety & education directors so they at the very least have a skeleton to work from.  (This needs to happen for the level II clinic too)
· Brock will talk to Barry at Clearwater about a bulk pricing structure for some new skirts for the club. (NEED TO PROVIDE A CLUB MEMBERSHIP LIST TO BARRY TO CONTINUE OUR 10% DISCOUNT AT CLEARWATER)
· Level II Clinic

· We are a month out…Talks need to start now to have this coordinated.  Location, Camping options, Students, Gear (think we have this sorted out), instructors.

· Summer Potluck
· Little River State Park 8/82010 3-6pm
· Check if we need a permit!
· Paddle from 3-5 (get a release from GMP for the Little or folks can flatwater on the reservoir (Rolling session?)
· Club will provide burgers, dogs, veggie burgers and buns
· Last names starting with A-M Salads (fruit, roughage, pasta, etc), N-Z Deserts, Bring your own beverage
· Do we need to notify ACA on this folks

· Prez and Activities Director will craft a save the date letter/postcard?

· Bow and Stern
· AJ is on it…
· Summer Trips???
· The list is as follows for rivers releasing or having reliable flows this time of year
· Ottawa – This weekend
· Hudson

· Deerfield

· Ausable – probably access starts this weekend
· Sacandaga

· Saranac

· Dead

· Kennebec

· Penobscot

· Megallaway

· Rapid

· Anyone, Bueller, Bueller, Bueller…………
· Really need to develop SOPs for various club activities
·  (Still needs done)
· step-by-step pool set up 

· Film fest step by step…

· Clinics Novice and II

· NH race

· Spring Trip Schedule

· ?????missing anything????

· Next Board meeting
· September  – location TBD
· Things to discuss

· Board Responsibility Calendar
· West River
· Beyond Class II
